Minutes from the August 19, 2021 Faculty Assembly Meeting
Dr. Selway called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m.  Attending were 58 faculty members from eleven Schools: Nursing; Music, Drama, and Art; NCSSS; Canon Law; Arts and Sciences; Theology and Religious Studies; Business; Architecture and Planning; Law; Engineering; and Philosophy. 
Dr. Selway recapped the last meeting of the Faculty Assembly, at which we discussed
· current CDC Pandemic data
· CDC Guidance for Institutions of Higher Education (IHE)
· American College Health Association’s “Considerations for Reopening IHEs in Fall” (May 2021)
· CUA’s June 8 Communication to Students re: Covid Vaccination Policy
· OSHA and EEOC guidance
· a draft FA Statement on COVID-19 Vaccine 
· the Chair of Board of Trustees statement of willingness to follow CDC Guidelines and to be flexible in addressing the implementation of University policies.
Dr. Selway reported on the Executive Board’s activities since the June meeting.
· Two members of the FA Board were elected to represent their Schools on the Academic Senate.
· The Board finalized a statement on the University’s COVID response, posted it on the website, and sent it to the Provost, who did not acknowledge it.
· Dr. Selway had a letter to editor published by National Catholic Reporter. It was critical of CUA’s lack of vaccine mandate.
Dr. Selway provided a summary of compensation data for the highest paid CUA Administrators, as reported in the most recent IRS 990 filings. This public information will be posted on the FA website. She noted that President Garvey’s total reportable compensation for 2019-2020 was $680,758, which was up from $607,021 for the previous year. 
A discussion of fall semester concerns followed. There were many questions that were not addressed either in the University’s recently released FAQ page nor today’s communication from the President. Many expressed frustration that the CUA administration still refuses to mandate covid vaccination for the CUA community, even as the highly transmissible Delta variant continues to spread, including in the District and the state of Virginia, both of which the CDC has classified as areas of high community transmission. 
Fifty-one of the fifty-eight participants responded to a zoom poll designed to gauge how faculty feel about the upcoming fall semester:
1. How do you personally feel about teaching in person this. fall?  Select one 
·      Not at all worried 4%
·      Mildly concerned 18%
·      Moderately concerned 56%
·      So concerned I am considering refusing to teach in person 22%
 
2. If you feel concerned about teaching in person this fall, what is the chief      
     source of your concern? Select one
·      Bringing covid home to my children or  loved ones 54%
·      I have a condition that puts me at high risk for serious 
     covid, should I become infected. 12%
·      Dealing with students who might refuse to mask 32%
·      Teaching in a crowded classroom where social
     distancing is difficult/impossible. 58%
·      Other 12%

3. What do you think the University Administration should do in response to your concerns? 
Select all that apply
·      Share the aggregate data regarding student/faculty/staff 
     vaccination status 46%
·      Reduce classroom capacity limits to allow 6 feet social
     distancing 48%
·      Allow faculty the flexibility to decide the best method for
     course delivery (remote/ in-person) 66%
·      Make a greater effort to facilitate covid vaccination- setting
     up on campus covid vaccine clinics, offer students       
     incentives to get covid vaccination. 64%
     The University Administration should not take
     any additional action as current covid policies are
     reasonable. 2%
·      Other 12%

4. Should faculty implement a collective action such as:   
Select all that apply
·      Send an open letter to President Garvey asking him to
    publicize what he knows about CUA community
    vaccination rate 40%
-  Circulate a petition asking the Administration to take some or all of the measures above 65%
·      Protest the lack of a vaccine mandate by picketing the
    Administration 32%
·      Refuse to teach in-person until there is a vaccine mandate 24%
·     There should be no collective action. 6%
·     Other  12% 

One of the Board of Trustee representatives reported that this fall a committee will be formed for the search for the next President. 
Open conversation followed, and the meeting was adjourned at 2:10 p.m.


